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From: bevbron <bevbron@live.com.au>  
Sent: Monday, 8 February 2021 1:14 PM 
To: Lisa Wright <lisa.wright@dbca.wa.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: FW: Attention Dbca librarian 

 
[External Email] This email was sent from outside the department – be cautious, particularly with links and attachments. 
Hi Lisa, 
 
Your kind words passed on. 
 
May I say, more data is coming from John. 
 
I attach just recently received bird data from John Masters 1990- 2021. Lake Yealering to Toodyay along 
the Avon river.  
 
The last data was of the Avon river between Burlong pool and Newcastle st Northam. 1990-2021. 
 
Further info will include dates of each sighting. Mike Cootes, DBCA wetlands, states he  requires dates to 
each sighting. 
 
It is my ambition to conduct an oral history with John Masters and his sister.  His dad is deceased.  
 
Unfortunately Jim's original bird data was destroyed in a farm house fire but John and his sister( I believe in 
their 80's) have good recall of the small group that did the bird watching from the 1930's, Importantly what 
species they saw including now locally extinct such as the curlew and pre -Avon river training bird life and 
ecology. 
 
It is my suggestion that all John's   original data documents are placed in the WA State Library. I will 
broach this subject carefully with John. 
I am accessioning all this data with you and the State Library of WA. It may appear dupilcation but I believe 
it belongs in both. 
 
Thankyou for your preservation of this important and significant document information. 
 
My regards  
 
Bronwyn Humphreys  
Project manager Avon river untrained forest island project  
Avon Valley Environmental Society Inc  
0418863447 
 
 
 












